
 

 

 
 
 

  

 
 

CONDOLENCE MOTION 
 
 
Moved by: Councillor Mark Grimes  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Mike Colle 

 

 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
John R. Gardner on June 26, 2019. 
 
John Gardner was elected to the Greater Toronto Hockey League Board of Directors in 1975 and 
served as President from 1980 to 2015. John dedicated his life to fostering the development of 
minor hockey in the Greater Toronto Area. His commitment to the development of the Greater 
Toronto Hockey League has created, and continues to create countless opportunities for kids to 
realize their dreams. The legacy that John leaves us with will live on for generations.  
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere sympathy to John's family and friends. 
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